
Notice to Contractors is hereby given. 
 
The City of Gridley (“City”) will receive sealed envelope bids only for the State Route 99 
Waterline Relocation Project at City Hall of the City of Gridley, 685 Kentucky St., Gridley, 
California, 95948 until 2:00 p.m., August 20, 2024. At which time or thereafter said bids may be 
read aloud. Bids shall be valid for 90 calendar days after the bid opening date.  

The work shall consist of the following: Removing the existing 10” asbestos concrete 
waterline and installing new 12” C-900 PVC pipe for approximately 1,330 linear feet and 
lowering an existing 10” C-900 pipe segment. The project also includes removal of 
existing hydrants, installation of new hydrants, and water service line reconnections. The 
project will occur along the State Route 99 corridor within the City Limits. 
 
The City of Gridley will issue a Notice to Award within thirty (30) calendar days after the opening 
of Proposals. Work shall be completed within ninety (90) calendar days after issuance of the 
Notice to Proceed by the City. 
 
The contractor is to carefully examine the site of the proposed work and is to make his or 
her own determination of the scope of the work to be performed, and he or she is to 
carefully examine all Contract Documents. No Prebid meeting will be held.  
 
 
BID SUBMITTAL REQUIREMENTS: No proposal will be accepted unless it is made on a Proposal 
forms furnished by the City of Gridley within these Specifications. To ensure consideration, 
the Proposal must be enclosed in a sealed envelope, clearly marked BID PROPOSAL 
which also bears the name of the project and the date and time set for opening of 
Proposals: 
 

BID PROPOSAL  
City of Gridley 

State Route 99 – Waterline Relocation Project 

August 20, 2024, 2:00 pm 

 
No Proposal will be accepted from a contractor who is not currently licensed in accordance with 
the provisions of Chapter 9, Division III of the Business and Professions Code. Subcontractors 
shall also be licensed as required by said code.  

Contractor shall obtain a Business License from the City of Biggs prior to commencing any work 
within the City Limits of the City of Biggs. 
 
Bidding requirements, bid forms, plans and specifications for this project can be obtained at the 
City website http://gridley.ca.us/our-community/public-notices/ or the Valley Contractors 
Exchange website vceonline.com.  
 

The Engineer’s Estimate for this project is $920,000. 

 
Please direct any bidding questions to Dave Harden, at dharden@ben-en.com no later than seven 
(7) calendar days before bid opening. 


